
                                                                                                                           
 

 

Vigil mechanism and Whistle Blower Policy 
 
The Company has a Whistle Blower Policy in place. The internal auditors of the Company have been 
provided with a separate e-mail address. They are also stationed at the Head Office of the Company 
as the Company has provided the auditors with a separate office. Any employee of the organization 
can contact the auditor on the mail or personally. The Company’s portal provides a very effective 
means for the employees to communicate freely with the Managing Director. The Company’s 
employees can also directly meet the Managing Director and express their grievances/concerns. 
There are safeguards to ensure that all employee concerns receive due consideration.  
 
The Whistle Blower Policy of the Company has been posted on the website of the Company. The 
Code of Conduct for the Board of Directors and Senior Management states that Directors and Senior 
Managers of the Company shall endeavour to promote ethical behaviour and to provide an 
opportunity to employees to report violation of laws, rules, regulations or codes of conduct and 
policy directives adopted by the Company to the appropriate personnel without fear of retaliation of 
any kind for reports made by the employees in good faith. No personnel has been denied access to 
the Audit Committee 
 


